Opening Campus

Wednesday, 26 October 2022 3:18 pm

Dear Members of HKUST,

The University will open the campus for access by the general public on weekends **starting 5 November 2022 (Saturday)**, and will **open the campus 7 days a week starting 1 December**(**Thursday**). Members and visitors will need to fulfil the <u>Vaccine Pass</u> requirements for entering the campus. Visitors can enter the campus by presenting a Blue / Amber Code in the LeaveHomeSafe (LHS) App, and University members may continue to use the Campus Access Pass (CAP) or the LHS App. Visitors should not stay on campus overnight unless they are invited by campus residents to stay in their staff quarters, or prior approval is obtained from the Head of the host unit. Anyone who wishes to enter campus premises regulated under Cap. 599F, including our catering and sports facilities, are required to scan the LHS QR code upon entry into the premises. Please see here for details.

Visitors may park their vehicles on campus on weekends and public holidays and a parking fee (\$15/hr) will be levied on non-registered vehicles (see https://cmo.hkust.edu.hk/Visitor-Parking for details). The parking fee for registered visitors will be waived. The University reserves the right to suspend visitors' parking as and when necessary, e.g. when holding large events such as Information Day on 5 November.

Members and guests are reminded to observe the social distancing requirements and practise good hygiene at all times. The University will continue to monitor the pandemic situation in Hong Kong, and adjust our measures as required and appropriate.

Best regards,

TC Pong

Vice-President for Administration and Business